PUBLIC NOTICE 

DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT ACT 2000, AS AMENDED 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT REGULATIONS 2001, AS AMENDED
NOTICE OF PROPOSED VARIATION NO. 33 OF 

THE DUBLIN CITY DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2016 – 2022

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Section 13 of the Planning and Development Act 2000, as amended, that Dublin City Council, being the Planning Authority for Dublin City, has prepared a Proposed Variation of the Dublin City Development Plan 2016-2022 in respect of the following:

Variation No. 33 of Dublin City Development Plan 2016-2022

It is proposed to vary the Dublin City Development Plan 2016-2022 by changing the zoning of lands 
at Jamestown Road and St Margaret’s Road / McKee Avenue, Finglas, Dublin 11 and by the 

designation of the lands as a new Strategic Development and Regeneration Area.
From:
Zoning Objective Z6 – To provide for the creation and protection of enterprise and facilitate opportunities for employment creations
To:
Zoning Objective Z14 – To seek the social, economic and physical development and/or rejuvenation of an area with mixed use, of which residential and “Z6” would be the predominant uses  
It is also proposed to add to the 2016 City Development Plan new text, including a new Section 
at 15.1.1; and a new Figure 38A in relation to the designation of the area as a Strategic 

Development and Regeneration Area 
Reason: Having regard to the site specific circumstances, including the proposed Luas extension, and the intent of Dublin City Council to implement brownfield regeneration policies of the National Planning Framework and the Regional Spatial and Economic Strategy, it is considered that the rezoning of these lands for regeneration purposes is appropriate.
A copy of the Proposed Variation, together with the respective Strategic Environmental Assessment and Appropriate Assessment screening reports and Strategic Flood Risk Assessment may be inspected for a period from Thursday 18th March to Friday 16th April 2021 inclusive, online at the link below or at the offices of Dublin City Council, Public Counter, Planning and Property Development Department, Block 4, Ground Floor, Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8, Monday – Friday during public opening hours 9.00am to 4.30pm (excluding Bank Holidays) by appointment only.

To make an appointment, please email planning@dublincity.ie or Phone 01 222 2149 from Monday to Friday (excluding Bank Holidays).

Submissions or observations may be made: 

Online at link URL: https://consult.dublincity.ie/en/browse
Or

by post to the following address:

Development Plan Team

Variation No. 33
Planning and Property Development Department

Block 4, Floor 3

Dublin City Council 

Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8 

Children or groups or associations representing children, are also entitled to make submissions or observations. All valid submissions or observations received with respect to the Proposed Variation made to the Planning Authority up to and including Friday 16th April 2021 will be taken into consideration before the making of a decision on the Proposed Variation. 

The Planning process is an open and public one. In that context, all submissions/observations are a matter of public record, and will also be placed on the City Council's website. 
